
School Office Hours Monday - Thursday 8 am - 3:30 pm
 

Friday
8 am - 1 pm

Good Day SLA Family,

Enjoy your last weekend of summer, because believe it or not,
school starts on Monday! We always ask the same question,
"Where did the summer go!" In spite of the rainy summer, I hope
everyone had some great down time, took some family vacations,
and we're all ready for another school year.

We've had a number of changes for this new school year
including the separation of pre-school and pre-kindergarten, new
teachers, classrooms changing, and some facilities improvements
including the completion of blinds in every classroom, new floors,
repainting of the parking lot and repairs to the elementary
classroom ceilings to name a few.

Bottom line, we want to offer your child the best possible
learning environment where they can not only receive and
excellent education, they have an opportunity to find and follow
Jesus.

Enjoy your Sabbath and have a great last summer weekend!
We'll see you on Monday!

Be Blessed and Encouraged,

David Branum, Principal

Upcoming Dates
August 21 - 1st Day of School
August 28 - Summer Reading Due
Sept 1 - Financial Aid Application
Deadline!
Sept 4 - Labor Day NO School
Sept 7 - Open House 6:30-7:30 pm

From the Principal

August 19, 2023

Looking ForwardLooking ForwardLooking Forward

Welcome Back Everyone!



This Monday - 1st Day of School!
On the first day of school we ask that parents drop their children off at the door of the school,
with the exception of grades Preschool, Prekindergarten, and Kindergarten. Parents of students
in grades P-K are allowed to walk their children to the classroom. 

High School and 7th & 8th
Grade Schedule Change!!!
Mrs. Gardner worked very hard to make some adjustments
to next year's high school bell schedule. This year, THE
HIGH SCHOOL and 7th & 8th GRADES WILL BE
STARTING at 7:50 am, and GETTING DISMISSED FOR
THE DAY at 3 pm!!! 

Summer
Companion
Karl's dog, River, kept us all company
for a few weeks this summer. His
sweetness and gentle spirit have
brought us all peace in the midst of
the summer chaos!



and walk across the street to get your child, or have
him or her cross the street to meet you! This is
dangerous for everyone involved, and backs up traffic
on the main road. 

because cars pull out into the left lane suddenly.

at 3:35 pm Monday - Thursday 
at 12:20 pm on Fridays  

Students  that have not been picked up by 3:35 pm
will be sent to After School Care and charged through
FACTS. Please plan accordingly.

Traffic Safety

If you have to strap your
child into a car seat, please
park your car and come
with your number to pick up
your child at the front door.
This will help our dismissal
line move more quickly.

DO NOT park across the street...

DRIVE SLOWLY in the left lane... 

Elementary dismissal ENDS PROMPTLY...

If you're LATE your child WILL GO to Daycare!

Drop Off: Elementary doors open at 7:30am.  
Pick Up: Parents, please have your child's pick up numbers
VISIBLY DISPLAYED when you get in line so the patrols
know who to call. If the number is not visible it slows down
the entire line. 
 
If you do not have a copy of your child's pick up number, or
need more copies, please stop by the elementary office for
copies for yourself or anyone who will be picking your child up
regularly.

Remember that dismissal begins at 3:15 Monday - Thursday
and goes until 3:35, and begins at 12 noon on Friday until
12:20 pm.  

 

Elementary Building

Academy doors do not open until 7:30am. Please do not drop
your child off before 7:30 or they will remain locked out until
then. 

Academy Building

Drop Off & Pick Up

Traffic Flow
Remember that there are two lanes of traffic. The right lane is for
drop off, and the left is for driving through. 

Dismissal Numbers
All elementary students grades P-6 have dismissal numbers assigned to them. These Dismissal 
Numbers were mailed out this week, and should arrive before the first day of school. Each 
envelope has 4 copies of your family's Dismissal Number and a letter from Mrs. Gardner explaining 
the dismissal procedure. 

Each family has one number for all the children in the household. Families keep the same number from 
year to year, so you will have the same number you had last year, unless you are a new family. 

If you need additional copies of your child's Dismissal Number for grandparents or family friends who will be picking up your
child on a regular basis, please stop by the elementary office for more copies. 



If your child is exhibiting illness symptoms PLEASE KEEP
HIM/HER HOME.

If your child has a fever/vomiting/diarrhea, he/she
cannot return to school until 24 hours have passed
without a fever/vomiting/diarrhea (without the aid of
medication).  Your cooperation helps keep kids and
teachers healthy.

We would like to thank all the parents that are complying
with the illness guidelines in order to make our campus
safe. Please continue to monitor your child if he/she
shows signs of illness (runny nose, cough, fever, etc.)

Absences and
Tardies
If your child is absent, please email the
offices by 8:15 a.m. if possible. This
avoids unnecessary calls to you. Please
refer to pages 47-49 in the Handbook
for our Attendance Policy and list of
excused absences. Elementary:
dargueta@mysla.org High School:
dvelez@mysla.org

Sick? Stay Home!

Picture Day!
Picture Day is Friday, September 22!

Order your pictures online with Event
Code: FE134123

Retake Day: Thursday, October 26



From Gloria Cardoso's Obituary:

"Gloria "Lola" Cardoso, 62, passed peacefully on Monday, July 31, 2023 at Hartford Hospital following a brief
illness. She is survived by her siblings, Francisco "Chico" Nogueira Cardoso & wife Maria Antonia Cardoso of
Porto, Portugal; and Fatima Piresson & husband Pr. Joseph Piresson, of Vernon, CT; generations of nieces and
nephews whom she loved as her own children, Pedro Nuno, Micael, Alexandra, Carina, Veronica, Ambrosee,
Joseph II, Great-nephews and great-nieces: Leonardo, Jr., Sofia, Ricardo, and Rita; extended family and many
dear friends.

Gloria was born in Penafiel, Portugal, daughter of the late Antonio & Florinda (Ferreira) Cardoso. Upon emigrating
to the United States, her family settled in Pittsfield, Massachusetts, where Gloria attended local schools and
graduated from Taconic High School, Class of 1978. She achieved her Bachelor of Elementary Education degree
from Atlantic Union College in 1984 and began her lifelong career as an educator. Ms. Cardoso was an adored
teacher in the Marlborough Middle School for more than thirty years until retiring. 

She was a woman of great faith, and devout member and pioneer founder of the Lowell Portuguese Seventh-day
Adventist Church, where she served in various capacities, notably as Director of Pathfinders and as church
treasurer. Gloria was well revered for her baking expertise and was happy to share her tasty desserts with those
she loved. Thoughtful and generous, Gloria doted upon all of her nieces and nephews and lived her life by
example through her devotion to faith and family. 

Memorial contributions may be made in memory of Gloria Cardoso to: The Southern New England Conference of
Seventh-day Adventists, 34 Sawyer St., South Lancaster, MA 01561. Arrangements are entrusted to the care of
Philbin-Comeau Funeral Home, 176 Water St., Clinton. Online condolences may be placed at
www.philbincomeaufh.com

Gloria Cardoso
Gloria Cardoso passed away suddenly on July 31.

Gloria was one of SLA's regular substitute teachers, and she was
always very reliable, and always willing to come in at the last
minute. She was Mrs. Argueta's go-to substitute in the elementary
office, and Mrs. Currie's go-to substitute in After School Care.
Gloria had been working as a substitute at SLA for years, and she
will be greatly missed, not only for her reliability, but also for who
she was, and her kindness, and her laughter. 

We thank God for the time Gloria shared with us here at SLA,
and look forward to the day when we see her again in the clouds
of glory. 

http://www.philbincomeaufh.com/


SLA now has a Uniform Store with new uniforms at full price, as well as gently used uniforms
available for sale at 50% off retail price. Our recent order should be arriving next week, so
there will be more in stock by then. We are placing another order soon that will mostly include
full zip fleece sweaters for the cooler weather.

SLA is now buying back gently used uniform pieces at 30% of retail cost with logo fee. The
monetary value of uniforms that are bought back will be credited to a student's account.
Credit will be given for used uniforms that are in good shape, with NO holes, NO stains, NO
rips, and that are NOT faded. If parents happen to have new, unused uniform pieces with
tags, SLA will buy these back at 100% of retail value including logo fee. 

New or used uniform pieces can be brought in to the elementary or high school offices
anytime the offices are open.

The elementary or high school administrative assistants will receive your gently used uniforms,
fill out the form (seen on this page) with information 
about the student, parent, and pieces, as well as the 
monetary credit the family will receive towards 
the student account. A copy will be given to the parents
for their records, and the original will go to JoAnn, the 
treasurer, so she can know how much to credit to the 
student's account.

Because this will be the first year of the Uniform
Store, and SLA is still building up inventory, parents
may not be able to get the uniforms they need for
this year through our store yet. You can see the 
current inventory HERE.

SLA's uniform store will have limited styles and 
quantities, so to order online from our uniform 
vendor visit: https://www.globalschoolwear.com/school/SOUT01 

Uniform Buyback Program & Uniform Store

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1aeQUXAia6zJRM3zHQXEZrJNKGVndUaUyMPlpR-PW6Ro/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.globalschoolwear.com/school/SOUT01


To visit the School Uniform Store and make a purchase, please make an appointment with either the
elementary or high school administrative assistants. Once again, you can see all the inventory of the store by
visiting this Google Sheet that will be kept up to date by admin.

Buy 3-5 Short Sleeve Polo Shirts (depending on how often you do laundry), and be sure to order at least
ONE PURPLE SHIRT for field trips, and special school events.
Button up shirts and blouses are optional and NOT mandatory for anyone who prefers to wear a fancy
shirt or blouse rather than a polo. 
Long sleeved polos are also optional and NOT mandatory. Students are allowed to wear a plain long
sleeve shirt (MUST BE SOLID WHITE OR BLACK) under their short sleeve polo on chilly days.
It is a good idea to order 1 Fleece Zip Up Sweater, or other sweater for wearing inside on cold days as
well. This is also optional and NOT mandatory, but most kids like to have a sweater for the cold days.

Order however many bottoms you feel your child might need (depending on how often you do laundry). 
All bottoms must be uniform bottoms
Skirts are optional and NOT mandatory for girls. 
Blazers are also optional and NOT mandatory.

To order uniforms use the following information:
School Code: SOUT01
https://www.globalschoolwear.com/school/SOUT01

For the TOPS it is recommended that you:

For the BOTTOMS you can:

New & Used Uniform Store - Delivery is Here!

Ordering Uniforms

Dress Code Reminders
Jewelry is not allowed (no earrings, necklaces, bracelets, etc.)
Skirts and shorts cannot be more than 3 inches above the back of the knee
Shirts must be Black, Gray, White, or Purple
Bottoms must be Black, Navy, or Khaki "uniform bottoms" No cargo pants/shorts.

If uniform orders have not yet arrived, students can wear solid colored polos in Black, Gray, White, or
Purple.  Pants can be Black, Navy, or Khaki, but must be "uniform pants" and not cargo pants or leggings. 

Fridays are "Crusader Fridays" when students can wear jeans along with either a school polo or any Crusader
Gear on top! 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1aeQUXAia6zJRM3zHQXEZrJNKGVndUaUyMPlpR-PW6Ro/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.globalschoolwear.com/school/SOUT01


3 Way Plan Scholarship
$1400 discount per year (grades P-8)
$2800 discount per year (grades 9-12)
Must be a member of ANY church
Church treasurer signs and sends to SNEC with check

Local Church Financial Aid Commitment Letter
Requirement of the 3 Way Plan
Church treasurer signs and returns to SLA
Even if your church is NOT willing to help, getting this form
signed lets SLA know, and financial aid can be adjusted
accordingly

SET Funds Scholarship
For high school students only
Amount is about $1900
Must be a member of a SNEC Church to qualify
Fill out and return to SLA

Financial Aid Application
APPLICATION DEADLINE: Sept. 1st
For any student, grades K-12 
Amount is based on financial need
$40 application fee per family per year
Apply here: https://www.mysla.org/financial-aid

Please turn in all forms if you would like to see these discounts
added to your child's tuition account. Discounts applied early will be
REVERSED if forms are not turned in!

If your tuition bill is only split into 9 payments, and you would like to
increase the number of payments, please email the treasurer, JoAnn,
and let her know: treasurer@mysla.org

There are several different scholarships that 
SLA Students can apply for. You will find the 
forms to complete linked below:

Finances

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/610833cbde87695cf6079ee6/t/6463959e0d9c377c1412a6c0/1684247966933/23-24+3-Way+Plan.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/610833cbde87695cf6079ee6/t/64513bd01ff0bc04397538e0/1683045329023/Local+Church+Financial+Aid+Commitment+form+2023-2024.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/610833cbde87695cf6079ee6/t/6424941dcccf0451260bb365/1680118813971/23-24+SET+Funds+Application.pdf
https://www.mysla.org/financial-aid


Who knew there were still unpainted concrete
blocks hiding behind bulletin boards?! Mr.
Bissell and Karl made a new discovery this
summer!

Karl has been able to finish the ceilings in
the 3rd and 4th grade classrooms, and Mr.
Bisson has been helping with painting walls
in the elementary classrooms. There have
also been a few high school students
coming to help out this summer too! 

Summer
Updates

Here you can see the new floor in
the history room! Thank you
Creighton Flooring for doing such
an awesome job! The new floors in
here and the 5th grade room are
beautiful!

New Floors!

1st Grade

High School Helpers



Elementary Students - don't forget to
complete your summer reading in
order to participate in our Summer

Reader Celebration! Summer Reading
Forms are due August 28!  You can

find the packet on the school
website HERE! 

Updated Supply Lists are now available! 
DO NOT USE OUTDATED LISTS !
Use the following links:

Grades P-8 Supply List

Grades 9-12 Supply List

High School Soccer Tryouts!
Monday, August 21 at 4pm
All boys grades 7-12 can try out for the team

High School Girl's Volleyball Tryouts!
Monday, August 21 at 6pm
All girls grades 6-12 can come try out for the teams!

Varsity Sports

Elementary 
Summer Reading

Supply Lists

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/610833cbde87695cf6079ee6/t/6481dff22385807ca1f42ee9/1686233075230/Summer+Reading+2023+%281%29.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/610833cbde87695cf6079ee6/t/6481dff22385807ca1f42ee9/1686233075230/Summer+Reading+2023+%281%29.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/610833cbde87695cf6079ee6/t/64ac342d11fe972fe2ba4f0e/1689007149966/23-24+Supply+List+P-8.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/610833cbde87695cf6079ee6/t/64b1881ccefb5b72643118b1/1689356316930/23-24+Supply+List+Grades+9-12.pdf


Classroom
Switcheroo

story3rd Grade
2nd Grade

The English classroom is still under construction. The desks are in their place, the flag is hanging in the
corner, and the floor has been shined. What's still under construction? You might ask. The library! 

If you or your student wants to see what's available currently, you can visit the library's catalog
website at: https://www.librarycat.org/lib/SLA_English.

SLA's New High School Library

https://www.librarycat.org/lib/SLA_English


If you are interested in Violin Lessons for your
child, Mrs. Arielle Cady Flores will be offering
lessons again this school year. Please contact
her directly if you are interested:
acadyflores@gmail.com

Overflow Worship
College Church Free Concert Series

Friday, October 27 at 7 pm
Because of His Love, I Know Who I Am

featuring musical guests, Everlasting Worship
and speaker Kevin Maldonado

 

King's Kids Community Gospel Choir registration
now open: www.kirosha.com/kingskidsinfo

mailto:acadyflores@gmail.com
http://www.kirosha.com/kingskidsinfo


Used Nap Mat &
Sleeping Bags Available!
If you need a nap mat/sleeping bag for your Preschooler or
Prekindergartener who is staying in After School Care, or your
Kindergartener, we some that need new homes. Two identical
dinosaur sleeping bags, and one Snoopy Nap Mat with the
attached pillow and blanket. Please email Debora in the
elementary office if you are interested. They are $5 each.

Welcome back everyone! We are all
excited to see everyone again!



School Directory
Do you ever need to get in contact with someone at SLA,
but you don't know how? Here is a complete directory for
SLA Staff this school year!


